
Council of the District of Columbia 

MEMORANDUM 

1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW, Washington, DC 20004      

 

TO:                 Chairperson Phil Mendelson 

FROM:          Councilmember Janeese Lewis George  

RE:                 Request to Agendize Measures for the September 17, 2024, Legislative Meeting 

DATE:            September 12, 2024 

 

I write to request that the following measures be placed on the agenda for the September 17, 2024, 
Legislative Meeting: 

 

Emergency Measures 

• Adjustment of Building Restriction Line in Square 2950 along the southern side of Fern 
Street NW, S.R. 23-06301 Emergency Declaration Resolution of 2024 

• Adjustment of Building Restriction Line in Square 2950 along the southern side of Fern 
Street NW, S.R. 23-06301 Emergency Act of 2024 

 

This bill adjusts the BRL on Fern Street NW from 15 ft to 9.5 ft to allow for the completion of 
construction of town homes in the Walter Reed development. The permanent version of this bill 
(B25-0611) was approved by the Council on first reading at the July 9, 2024 legislative meeting and 
will be agendized for second reading at the September 17, 2024 legislative meeting. Because the 
permanent measure must undergo congressional review, it will not be in effect before the 
temporary measure expires on October 12, 2024. 

 

Permanent Measure 

• Rev. A. Knighton Stanley Way Designation Act of 2024 

• Introduction Letter for Rev. A. Knighton Stanley Way Designation Act of 2024 

 

This measure would designate Iowa Avenue, N.W., between Arkansas Avenue, N.W., and 13th 
Street, N.W., in Ward 4, as Rev. A. Knighton Stanley Way to honor Rev. Dr. A. Knighton Stanley and 
his legacy as pastor of Peoples Congregational United Church of Christ for nearly 40 years.  



 

 

Copies of the measures are attached. For any questions or concerns, please contact Emily 
Cassometus, Senior Counsel, at (202) 322-6894 or etatro@dccouncil.gov.  

  

cc:        Members, Council of the District of Columbia 

Office of the Secretary 

Office of the General Counsel 

Office of the Budget Director 

 

mailto:etatro@dccouncil.gov

